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KIWANIS MEETING OF January 29th, 2018 

 
We had a total attendance of ten, nine members and our speaker Tom 
Wood. Dal led the meeting, Ben the prayer, and Anne chose our songs 
which were Smile Sing a Song, Keep it Booming and Over the Rainbow. 
For lunch we had a meat ball casserole, salad, and bread.  
 
Anne was our name in the news while Joe provided us happy dollars. 
Dal told those present the details of our January board meeting. The 
website has been updated showing both the new club officers and 
committee assignments. 
 
The dates have been set for some of our upcoming events. Walter 
awards will be held on March 26th. The Youth awards 
banquet on May 8th and Sconniewood, Youth Film Festival, on Sunday 
April 29th. 
 
Our speaker this week was Tom Wood, Dal's son, who had spoken five 
years ago about his new Dog Kennel business. Tom has started a new 
business, under-ground dog security fence. The purpose is to allow your 
dog to run loose but keep it in your yard. The dog does not get a shock 
but rather a busing vibration in its collar when it approaches the 



 

 

boundaries of your yard. Most dogs are quickly trained not to venture 
out of their own yard. 
 
This was a natural business for Tom to get into since it is related to his 
successful Kennel business. Tom returned Sunday from the companies 
annual convention in Orlando ready to expand his new venture. One of 
our former members, Paul Trimberger, had Tom install a system in his 
yard last year. 
 
By: Bob Rowan 
 


